
Welcome back to Karin and Dick Callendar! After a long trip they have returned to 
Florida, bought a house and a different camper and are back with us! Unfortunately 
Karin is near the beginning of the process of healing a broken hip- in fact climbing up 
and down the steps of their camper is the first climbing she has done since her repair 
surgery. Praying for a smooth and speedy recovery.  
 
Thanks very much to Don MacGregor and Tim Hill for arranging our last minute change 
of venue to Southern Oaks- not only did the campground take our last minute 
reservations, but it was a dollar less than our last camp out there!  
 
17 rigs camped with us. Bill Chesnut and Ann Hadsall called and cued our dancers 
Friday and Saturday nights. Southern Oaks has a excellent dance floor that easily 
accommodated the three squares we had going both nights. On Saturday night we had 
guest dancers- caller Charlie Pergrossi and Jeanette Geer and Joe and Rita Donahue- 
welcome to them! Our 50-50 winners were Friday's Angela Brown and Tim Hill and 
Saturday's Tom and Pat Herscha.   
 
Friday Debbie Cassidy led a small sewing group in making cute bags. Laura Ramsey 
sponsored table games on Saturday.  
 
Our large group slightly overwhelmed our server on Saturday afternoon at Sam's St 
John's Seafood, but she came through with flying colors- truly efficient and we had 
delicious meals. Diane and Gary Harrell joined us there- hooray, long time no see! 
Thanks to Mary Chesnut and Bob Rosenthal for their contribution of shrimp tails and 
hush puppies to our Rottweiler Scarlett.  
 
Speaking of Scarlett I had commented that the dog walk / retention pond was no draw 
to Scarlett as she is not too fond of water-BUT- pond water with ducks in it is a different 
story was just too much to pass up so we camped with a wet dog.  
 
We had our annual membership meeting on Saturday. The meetings of the meeting will 
come out under a separate document, but I will note here that last year's board of 
officers volunteered to serve another term, and with no nominees from the floor, were 
re-elected. Angela Brown and Tim Hill to continue as presidents, Debbie and Wayne 
Miller as vice presidents, Laura and Dennis Ramsey as secretary, and Mary Chesnut as 
treasurer.  
 
Our next get together is the 46th annual FANSDC Camporee October 20-23 at 
Southern Palms RV Resort at 1 Avocado Lane, Eustis, FL. The phone number is 352-
357-8882.The theme of this year's camporee is Over Load the Boat. The registration fee 
is $50 through October 1. Debbie Miller has been collecting the registration forms and 
fees. If you have specific questions please e-mail her at dlmiller@gmail.com. Thursday 
night's theme dance will be Captain's Dinner so wear your favorite cruise attire!   
 
As we slip away from Summer we are looking forward to the return of our travelling 
companions. Gene, I discovered the mistake I had in your email address- I changed 
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your middle initial, so hopefully you get this! Emme and Windell I now have your names 
spelled correctly!  
 
God bless and safe travels!  
 


